                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Monday 1st February at 8pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs: Mrs R Lloyd, Mrs. Barbara Lewis, Mrs E Duggan, E Perkins, D Reed, R Llewhelin.
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk, C.Cllr O James
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
None
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
None
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 4 Ionawr 2016 / Minutes of the meeting held on 4th January 2016
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Eleri Duggan seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis
         Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 18 Ionawr 2016 / Minutes of the meeting held on 18th January 2016
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr R Lewhelin seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis   

4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
Noticeboard – Clerk to pass key onto Cllr Reed.
        SD106 payment Caersegan Farm – Emails receive from PCC read to councilors. It was agreed to arrange for Hubert Mathias and the chair to meet at a convenient time to discuss way forward.
         BT Phone Box Henner Cross – Update.

5.       Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account :- £2342.14
Councillors requested in the next meeting for suggestions of local organisations to be made who may benefit from funding. 

6.      OVW
It was agreed to pay this year’s membership of £69 by all councillors. 

7. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
· Email received from Steve Benger re S106 payment Caersegan Farm, St Nicholas – emailed to councillors 

· Email received from Hubert Mathias re S106 payment Caersegan Farm, St Nicholas – emailed to councillors 

· Save Easy Credit Union– emailed to councillors 
· OVW – Queens 90th Birthday – emailed to councillors - councillors noted receipt and it had been suggested in the village hall committee meeting the possibility of holding a tea party.
· Publication of Consultation Report - Establishment of New Welsh Medium School PCC - emailed to councillors 

· Ellys Ward 10 Flag Appeal – Request for support – emailed to councillors – councillors agreed to send a letter of support.
· North Pembs Transport Forum – Various alerts emailed to councillors.

8. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion)  
Detailed information of various highway issues given by Cllr Eleri Duggan and other councillors – clerk to forward to PCC.
Councillors would also like the clerk to mention in the email to PCC that black boxes put on cars of young drivers so they can access cheaper car insurance can be affected by driving over potholes.

Fire Hydrants – as a result of the recent fire in Trellys it has come to the councillors attention that the Fire Brigade were unable to locate the fire hydrants in the area.  Clerk to contact PCC to ask for details.

Pembs voluntary Transport need drivers in the Fishguard area. A MIDAS test would need to be completed. Any volunteers to contact them direct.

There will be a concert held in memory of the Mike Lloyd on April 7th 2016 at the Fishguard Bay Hotel. Tickets to be on sale shortly.

Martin Roberts will be holding a talk in the Village Hall on February 19th - All welcome
Date of next meeting 7th March 2016.

Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

